
 

  
 
 

Fortnightly Newsletter, Term 4/ Week 6, 9 November 2021 
 

Gleneagle State School would like to acknowledge the Mununjali peoples, the Traditional Custodians of this 
Country on which we grow and learn. We pay our respects to the spirits, ancestors and Elders past, present and 

emerging for protecting Gullininni (Red Bill Water Hen) and Mibunn (Wedge-tailed Eagle), who also represents our 
school. We are proud to be surrounded by the sacred Mununjali mountains, rivers and animals 

of Mununjali Country. Gleneagle State School are grateful to the Mununjali peoples for continuing to share 
knowledge and stories with our jarjum as a part of their continuing connection to Country. 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

Date Event Participants Details  
(All events are Subject to change/COVID Restrictions) 

Wednesday 10 Nov Get Set for Prep 2022 
Prep Students 

9am – 10am. Please bring fruit break, water bottle and a hat 

Wednesday 10 Nov Yarn and Eats Invited Guests Following Get Set for Prep – story time with  
Traditional Mununjali Elders  

Friday 13 Nov Photo Order Forms Due  Whole School Please return the school photo order forms. Photos can be 
ordered direct through Image Photography after this date.  

Thursday 11 Nov Remembrance Day Whole School School Remembrance Service 

Thursday 18 Nov Parent Information 
Session 

School 
Community 

Bullying & Cyberbullying information session presented by 
Adopt A Cop Senior Constable Melanie Economidis 

Thursday 18 Nov P & C Meeting School 
Community 

6.00pm in the School Library, new members are welcome.  

Monday 22 Nov Leadership Speeches Year 5 Students Special School Assembly 1.45pm 

Tuesday 23 Nov Year 6 Fun Day Year 6 Students Wet n Wild fun day, end of primary school celebration for 
year 6 students. Please return permission slips as soon as 

possible.  

Wednesday 24 Nov – 
Thursday 2 Dec 

Swimming Program Whole School Permission slips were sent home in Week 5. Please return to 
as soon as possible.  

Monday 29 Nov Year 7 Transition Day 
8.50am – 3.10pm 

Year 6 enrolling 
at BSHS 

Beaudesert High School - parents to arrange transport 

Tuesday 30 Nov Year 6 Graduation Year 6 Students Invitation to follow. This will be an evening event.   

Thursday 2 Dec Swimming Carnival Prep-2 
Year 3-6 

Morning and afternoon session.  
Further details will be confirmed  

Friday 3 Dec End of Year Concert School 
Community 

10am at school, details to be confirmed in the coming weeks.   

Saturday 4 Dec P & C Snag & Go 
‘Fundraising for the Kids’ 

Christmas Themed 

School 
Community 

Show your support for our students and “Grab a Snag” at our 
monthly drive thru Sausage Sizzle.  

Volunteers and donations are always welcome and sincerely 
appreciated.  

Monday 6 Dec – 
Wednesday 8 Dec 

CYC Camp Burleigh Year 4 – 6 Updated permission slips have been sent home, please 
complete and return to the office as soon as possible.  

Tuesday 7 Dec Diggy and the Kids Show Prep – 3 Diggy helps introduce and reinforce the importance of 
digging safely, regardless of what the project entails 

Friday 9 Dec Last Day of Term 4 Monday 24 Jan  First Day of Term 1, 2022 

 Our School will be acknowledging 

Remembrance Day by pausing for a 

minute’s silence at 11.00am. Our 

Principal and School Captains will 

attend Beaudesert and lay a wreath. 

The importance of acknowledging all 

service men and women, who served in 

all wars and made sacrifices for our 

Country is one to remember and hold 

dear. We are very fortunate to live the 

lives we live today. Lest We Forget.  



COVID SAFE – How you can help  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From the Principal 
Welcome to week six.  It seems hard to believe that we are officially half way through the term. Every term is busy, however term four 
is particularly busy in schools with end of semester assessment and reporting, end of year finalisations and early preparations for 
2022.  I cannot encourage the importance of every community stakeholder looking after their own wellbeing. We hope that all families 
generate and radiate positive and happy lifestyles, however the reality is, that from time to time changes and unfortunate turning of 
events can happen to anyone of us at any time. Hence the importance of looking after oneself and each other.  If your child or your 
family ever need some additional assistance please don’t hesitate to reach out to a member of our school community. We have a 
Guidance Officer Joanne Jackson who is onsite every Wednesday and our school Chaplain is onsite every Tuesday and Friday, 
should you have any wellbeing concerns that you would like to discuss. You can call the office to request to make an appointment or 
to request a call back.  If your child or family requires assistance on an alternative day, please call as we can still direct your query to 
access a support service. Additionally, we have included below a resource which we previously shared with you during Mental Health 
Week last month.  This resource includes helpful community points of contact that you may like to save, perhaps even print out and 
have somewhere handy at home.  
 
 
Parent Survey 
This year was the first year that all Queensland schools were required to create their student Code of Conduct outlining school 
expectations, responsibilities, and approaches to both negative and positive behaviour.  Our student Code of Conduct codifies the 
Department of Education policy and procedures, and the department of education recommended Positive Behaviour for Learning 
evidence-based framework. We are seeking your feedback on our school, student Code of Conduct, and our Positive Behaviour for 
Learning (PBL), framework. Working in positive partnership with parents and carers is important to improving & enhancing outcomes 
and your feedback is highly valued. This week, we will be sending through a short survey which we would appreciate if you could 
please complete by Friday 19 November to the office, via the suggestion box.  
 

 
2022 Planning 
We are continuing to plan for our 2022 classes and at this stage we anticipate approximately 180 students who will be attending 
Gleneagle State School in 2022 next year, with indicatively 8 classes predicted for 2022. It's important to remember that every state 
school staffing is dependent upon the Day 8 enrolment census at the start of each new school year. Class composition, teacher year 
level allocations and class placements are all subject to adjustment or change in the days following the Day 8 Census, as Education 
Queensland adjusts each school’s entitlement. 
 

There are numerous variables which need to be considered in placing students in a new year level and class. It's important to 
acknowledge our current class teachers will have the best idea in relation to this placement of students as they see your child in the 
class context each and every day. They see the social interactions and whilst you may think a friendship is positive for your child, it 
may not be the best dynamic in the classroom context. Classroom teachers collaborate with our Student Support Services and 
Leadership team to formulate classes.  While we know your students well and you know your child best, if there is any information 
you feel we need to take into account when placing your child in a class for 2022, could you please email the school on 
administration@gleneagless.eq.edu.au. This is not a pick a teacher or friends request, but information that may be pertaining to your 
potential changes, challenges affecting your child’s health and wellbeing. While there is no guarantee that requests will be met, 
information will be taken into consideration and requests will be considered on a case by case basis. Please email by no later than 
November 16, 2021. 
  

 

Before the end of term, we will inform students of their 2022 placement and introduce them to their 2022 class teacher. If you know of 
families in catchment or moving into catchment planning to enrol, please encourage them to contact our school. Out of catchment 
applications to attend Gleneagle SS can also be made and are subject to in catchment capacity, context and are subject to Principal 
approval. If your children will not be returning to Gleneagle SS in 2022, please let the office know ASAP.  
 
 
Get Set for Prep and ‘Yarn ‘n Eats’ 
Thank you to those who have attended our Get Set for Prep program over the last few weeks. To celebrate, the school will be hosting 

a Yarn and Eats event. Traditional Mununjali Elders – Aunty Gerry and Aunty Janis, will join our future Prep students and families for 

a story time, providing an opportunity to hear about some traditional local stories, language and connection to Country.  Our future 

Prep students and families are invited to stay for morning tea and have a yarn with Aunty Gerry and Aunty Janis.  

 

mailto:administration@gleneagless.eq.edu.au


 
Learn to Swim Program 
The Learn to Swim Program will be completed this year between Wednesday 24 November and Thursday 2 December. This 
program aligns with the Education Queensland water safety and swimming program that aligns with the Australian Curriculum for 
students in Prep to Year 6. The P & C Association have kindly donated towards Travel & Pool entry costs, and with sporting grants 
received the reduced cost to parents this year is $15.00 per student. Further details can be found on the permission slip, which was 
sent home last week. Invoices were also issued via email.  
   
We would like to give a special thanks The Lions Club of Beaudesert who are providing Swim Shirts for our Year One students. 
The swim shirts will be distributed to the students later this term for use during the swimming program and can be kept by them for 
future use.  
 
QuoCKa Reading  
Quota International of Jimboomba volunteers recently donated their time to read with our Prep students and applied for grants to buy 
books for students and the school library. Students received a book of their own with an extra copy donated to the school library for 
schoolmates to borrow and read. Stickers were placed inside each book – student book stickers were signed and dated; library book 
stickers feature a logo of the organisation that donated the funds to buy it.  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Code of Conduct 

Our ‘Student Code of Conduct’ is based on the Department of Education updated behaviour procedures. This includes a clarity of 
whole school processes, including, minor and major responses to behaviour and our behaviour referral system, protocols around 
cyber safety, bullying and weapons in schools, and our whole school positive behaviour acknowledgement and rewards system and 
reflects our whole school Positive Behaviour for learning evidence-based approach. Our school is continuing to implement our 
revised whole school behaviour framework. Access the Student Code of Conduct here.   
 
 

https://gleneagless.eq.edu.au/SupportAndResources/FormsAndDocuments/Documents/student-code-of-conduct.pdf#search=code%20of%20conduct


Parent/Caregiver Teacher Communication and Conduct  

Our teachers are excellent dedicated professionals who continue to have a renewed focus on professional learning and who always 
endeavour to keep you informed. We hope that these feedback opportunities assist to keep you well informed. Effective 
communication is the key to all successful relationships.  
 
The below communication placemat will help direct any communication queries you may have and works in conjunction with the 
Department of Education Parent Code of Conduct and the recently launched Occupational Violence and Aggression Prevention 
Campaign. Working together in positive partnership with parents and caregivers is beneficial to enhancing success for students.  
From time to time an issue may arise and it is vital how that issue is problem solved.  It is never okay to abuse staff and this 
behaviour is not acceptable.   We thank all parents and caregivers who always communicate respectfully with our team and who role 
model how to resolve any problems that may arise.  The behaviour we role model is the behaviour we expect to see from our 
students, your children.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent and Community Code of Conduct 
The Parent and Community Code of Conduct (the Code) aims to support schools to clearly communicate the conduct expected of 
parents, carers and visitors while they’re on state school grounds, at school activities and interacting with others in the school 
community. 
 
Queensland Government is committed to tackling the growing issue of violent and abusive behaviour across school communities. 
The Respect our staff, respect our school campaign aims to create safer and more respectful communities across Queensland state 
schools. The safety of our students and staff is the number one priority and we can all play our part in ensuring that our schools are 
safe and respectful places to be. Violent or abusive behaviour will not be tolerated in our schools. It's not just a courtesy. It's the law. 
Access  the Community and Parent Code of Conduct here. 
 

 
 
Safe and respectful school community campaign  
 
Your child, our student. One team. We all deserve respectful, safe and non-violent environments, so aggression and harassment of 
any kind—physical, verbal or otherwise—isn't acceptable. The Department of Education have recently launched a public awareness 
campaign that addresses occupational violence and aggression in state schools. This is a complex and disturbing problem that the 
department take very seriously. Safety is our highest priority and all school staff deserve to work in respectful, safe and nonviolent 
environments. 
 
 
 
 

https://intranet.qed.qld.gov.au/EducationDelivery/Stateschooling/wellbeing/parent-and-community-code-of-conduct
https://gleneagless.eq.edu.au/SupportAndResources/FormsAndDocuments/Documents/parent-community-code-of-conduct.pdf#search=parent%20and%20community
https://education.qld.gov.au/parents-and-carers/safe-and-respectful-school-communities


 
 
Antisocial behaviour covers a broad spectrum and while violence is clearly 
not acceptable in our schools - or in any other workplace - the campaign 
also covers other forms of negative behaviour that staff may experience via 
email or social media. Everyone has the right to be safe at work. 
Occupational violence and aggression (OVA) is any action, incident or 
behaviour that departs from reasonable conduct in which a person is 
threatened, harmed or injured by another person during, or as a direct 
result of their work. This includes incidents of online abuse and cyber-
bullying. 
 
The department is committed to ensuring that all workers and others 
engaging with our workplaces understand the department’s stance towards 
occupational violence. Some of you may have seen the campaign on social 
media - it consists of three short animations with one simple message: Your 
child, our student. One team. Parent tip sheets are also available here. The 
campaign is an initiative of the Occupational Violence and Aggression 
Prevention Strategy. The strategy sets out how the department plans to 
achieve its goal of reducing occupational violence and aggression towards 
school staff. The campaign and strategy will align with the parent and 
community code of conduct, included below.  
 
Together, we can help build a safe and respectful school community 
for staff, students, parents and community members. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2021 Australian Curriculum Dance Program  
Our dance program will run for 8 weeks and will culminate in a wonderful 
community event where the dances can be performed for adoring parents. The 
program is delivered by Clarence from Creative Dance Industries and will 
follow all recommended COVID-19 health guidelines. 
  
Lessons are for a 30 minute duration for P-Y3 and 45 minutes for Y4-6. 
Students will learn the elements of dance, why people dance, how dance 
relates to their theme and they will collaborate to choreograph their own dance 
for assessment as well as learn a dance routine for the showcase. The 
program forms part of the Australian Curriculum Arts 5 Strands – Music, Media, 
Visual Art, Drama & Dance. Clarence will assist teachers with assessment for 
this unit.  All students are expected to participate as Dance is part of the 
Australian Curriculum. 

  
 

Have a wonderful fortnight.  
 
Kind regards,                                                 
  

 
Jennifer Fenwick 
Principal  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

https://education.qld.gov.au/parents-and-carers/safe-and-respectful-school-communities


P & C News 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Gleneagle-State-School-Parents-Citizens-Association-

103377042095975 

 
 
P & C Drive Thru Sausage Sizzle 
As always, we appreciate any support you can provide whether it by 
way of time or product. We will be soon releasing our drive thru roster 
and appreciate your assistance in supporting this P & C initiative.  
 
The Drive Thru has been one of our most successful fundraisers to 
date and will allow the P & C to continue to contribute towards 
Gleneagle State School student activities and resources, including 
substantial donations towards playground equipment, 2021 dance 
program, 2021 swimming and other curriculum requirements.  
 
Don’t forget to stop by and ‘Grab a Snag” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Positive Behavior for Learning 
Our School is a registered Positive Behaviour Learning school, which is an 
evidence based whole-school approach to creating a safe and supportive 
environment.  
 

Our schoolwide expectations (rules): We are:  ‘Safe’, ‘Respectful’, and 
‘Responsible’, are explicitly taught to students including what this looks, sounds 
and feels like across all areas of the school.  
 
We hope the high expectations we set for our school will assist students in 
demonstrating the expected behaviours both at home and in all areas of the 
school community.    

 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Gleneagle-State-School-Parents-Citizens-Association-103377042095975
https://www.facebook.com/Gleneagle-State-School-Parents-Citizens-Association-103377042095975


 

Glenny Legends 

 

Over the last few weeks, we have had several students achieve 300 gotchas and become a Glenny Legend! 

All Glenny Legends will attend a Principal’s Pizza Party this term and get to pick a reward from this Legends Menu 

below. 

 
 
Some of our students have enjoyed the Ice  
Cream Sundae making!  
 
 
 
 

 

 

Chappy News 

Morning Tea 
We had a great morning tea last week! Prior students from as early as the 1940's joined together to share memories and stories 
about their time spent in our old school building. The school has some great archives of photos and records that the guests were able 
to look through, and we can't forget our very special song written by local Keith Dunn! You can find a video of him singing on the 
school's Facebook Page. Thank you to the parents and staff who helped make the day special. 
 
Food for Families 
Our student council is doing a great job of cooking up food for our families! We made Spaghetti Bolognese a couple of weeks ago, 
and this week we are making vegetarian nachos. The food is frozen and available for families to pick up. If you could benefit from a 
few frozen meals, please contact the office or email me at latishna.harris@suchaplaincy.org.au. 

 

  

 

  

mailto:latishna.harris@suchaplaincy.org.au




 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 


